
GRAND COMMUNITY GARDENS BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
Meeting Minutes 

April 16, 2018 
 
The meeting was called to order at Azteca restaurant in Granby, at 5:30 pm. 
 
Present:  Board members:  Patty Alander, Merilyn Hunter, Cathleen Brown. Also present, Debbie Buhayar. 
              
Minutes: There was a motion, a second and unanimous approval of the March minutes. Cathleen was absent 
from the March meeting and asked about an update about Grand Lake potential gardens. Travis has been in 
contact with them but no new information is available. 
 
Financial Reports:  Travis Hoesli emailed the most recent financial reports prior to the Board meeting but 
there wasn’t time to review them before the meeting. 
          
Check Requests and Deposits: None 
 
Email business:  4/21 Garden Class – voted to contribute $300 from GCG general fund and $100 from the 
Granby gardens fund. 
 
Report on the website:  Mary will updated the website with the spring garden class opportunities – on 4/21 
with the Parmenters and the 4 classes given by Travis Hoesli at the local Libraries. 
 
Report on Facebook:  Cathleen continues to post. 
 
Reports on garden sites  
Kremmling:  None 

Hot Sulphur Springs:  Will check on the garlic planted last fall. 
 
Granby:  Many gardener are not returning from last year but there are new gardeners applying for beds. The 
gate is broken and needs to be replaced. 
 
Fraser:  All beds are rented. Debbie is working on costs to replace the side panels and irrigation and adding 
ventilation fans. 
 
 Business:   
 Update of new garden beds: 
Travis has reapplied for grant funds from the County Commissioners. He is hoping to get approval at the 
Commissioners meeting the first week in May. 

Update on Garden to Table Dinner: 
Deans Public House is closed for mud season. Patty will meet with them when they reopen. 

 



Update on 4/21 high altitude garden classes: 
Notification should be in upcoming Community Events Calendars in the local newspapers. More flyers will be 
hung. 
 Update on Travis’ beginners gardening classes: 
Travis emailed a flyer for distribution. He will also contact the local newspapers. 
 
Review Assignments: 
Merilyn:  Meet with Leslie  
Cathleen:  Continue Facebook posts. Post flyer for beginning garden class to Facebook. April Minutes.  
Travis: Application for GC Conservation Trust Fund grant. Schedule FFA for building garden beds. Schedule 
garden classes. 
Patty:  Contact the Interact Club for volunteers to help with new garden beds. Follow up on the Garden to 
Table Dinner. 
Next Meeting Date:  The next meeting will be on 5/21/18 

Adjourn:  The meeting was adjourned at 6:22 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Cathleen Brown 


